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April 9, 2013

Mr. Gary Milby

Hardin County Schools

65 W.A. Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Re:
April School Board Meeting

Dear Gary:

Sherman Carter Barnhart (SCB) will be present at the board meeting on Thursday, April 18, 2013, at which time we will report on the status of Hardin County school projects nearing project closeout.  Information regarding progress on North Hardin High School, Vine Grove Elementary, and Hardin County Early College & Career Center (ECCC) is also included here for your information.

Renovation to Radcliff Elementary – Phase 3
Carpet Decorators, Inc. (CDI), has conducted moisture testing of the existing concrete slabs at Radcliff Elementary and forwarded the results to SCB.  The results of the tests are as follows:

Room 159*:  


86.1%, 58.5 degrees

Corridor outside Room 144*:
97.9%, 68.9 degrees

Corridor outside Room 148*:
88.7%, 68.7 degrees

Corridor outside Room 213:
33.7%, 70.2 degrees

The manufacturer requires that results not exceed 80% when tested to ASTM F 2170.  Three of the tested areas (*) exceed the manufacturer’s threshold for excessive moisture.  SCB has forwarded the results of these tests to Morel Construction and has set up a meeting to review this information on April 17, 2013.  Following this meeting, SCB will provide a recommendation to the district.  Upon the district’s acceptance of our recommendation, SCB will coordinate the remediation work with the contractor and Hardin County Schools.  Most likely, this work will need to occur at the end of the school year.

North Middle School

Alliance has provided verification that all applicable roof warranties are in place.  SCB has recommended final payment.

Mr. Gary Milby
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North Hardin High School – Phase 2

SCB continues to incorporate comments from previous meetings with staff and administrators into the construction documents.  

SCB will be seeking Construction Document approval at the May 16, 2013, board meeting.

Vine Grove Elementary Site Improvements
SCB is currently finalizing the construction documents for final approval.  SCB will also meet on site with Gary Milby on April 16, 2013, to review the existing school and possibly put together a general construction package to address other issues that were not previously addressed in the building nor in the Phase II civil and site scope of work.

SCB will be seeking Construction Document approval at the April 18, 2013, board meeting.

Hardin County Early College & Career Center

A meeting was held Thursday, March 31, 2013, at the office of Kentucky Career and Technical Education in Frankfort, to review the schematic plans for the Hardin County Early College & Career Center.  Comments from the consultants for each pathway are expected by April 12, 2013.
SCB will be seeking Construction Document approval at the May 16, 2013, board meeting.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Justin McElfresh AIA, CID, LEED® AP BD+C
Project Architect 
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